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Arnold IL Hansen, Chairman 
hoard of Skagit County Coumissioners 
Ska:-!it County Courthouse 
Mount Vernon, Washington 93273 

Dear I. 	Hansen: 

The investigetion of the flooding problems at Mr! Take. reouested in your 
/otter of 30 April 1970 and as authorized under Section 205 of the 1948 
Flood Control Act, has been coI,:pleted. As our Nr. Blanchette indicated in 
the meting at the Big Leke School on 17 TraIrch 1971, the initial phase of 
our Section 205 studies is a reconnaissance effort in which we eetereine 
whether a Federal improver:eat project is economically feasible and uhether 
Federal funds should be expended to vaLe detailed sVudies. 

Our investip-ations revealed that structural measures to reduce the flood-
ing around Dig Lake arc not econonicelly feasible and we have receer.ended 
in our Reconnaisoonce Report to our Division Engineer in Portland, Ore:7,on, 
that the Section 205 study of the Dig Lake flood problem be tercinated. 

To alleviate the flooding around Big Lake, we considered a reinforced-
concrete gated structure in the upper end of the lake outlet to control 
flow.; 11D to 3,600 cubic feet per second. This structure would also 
provie for passage for fish on upstream spawning runs and dowestream 

Avetae annual flood damape prevention benefits ware found to 
be lees than the average annual costs of an outlet control structure and 
channel widening. An outlet improvement project would incrcace downstrean 
flood effects. The project would also have to bear the cost of mitieatine, 
any fishery losses due to the project. Therefore, such a project is not 
considered feasible. 

Skagit County is participating with the Federel Insurance Administration 
in providinc flood insurance for all unincorporated areas of the Connty. 
Participation in this flood insurance proram will require the adopi:ien 
and enforcerrent of flood plain reeulations for floodprone areas. Since 
the flooding problem in the Big Lake area has not been resolved, resieents 
should be encouraged to secure flood inaurancc coverage for existing 
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structures. Skagit County should adopt and enforce flood plain recula-
tions for the TUg Lake area thereby assuring that all new construction 
will conforzl to these rcr,ulations and flood dotage to these new structures 
will be mininal. The Corps will assist in 2urnishin5: the County with 
flood plain information data needed for the regulatory measures. request 
for this type of assistance should be vade as indicated in the attached 
form letter and addresse d to the State coordinating agency, the Department 
of Ecology. 

Ploasc feel free to contact 11r. Roland Blanchette, Study 1.1:aner, 
telephone: 6E2-2700, extension G70, if you have any questions on our r,ir; 
Lake study. If you have additional questions ro=ording the procedure in 
sccorin:.,, a flood plain information type study, contact 'fr. Ceorge 
Assistant Chief, Pi:Inning Branch, Flood Plain ilinap:cnt Services, 
tclepose: 6:.2-2700, e;:tension 01. They would be pleased to meet with_ 
you to discuss the studies should you desire. 

1 Intl 
rorm letter 

Sincerely yours, 

Colonol, Coral of anginc, er 

fluting District LeGincox 
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